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From: Gayle Winzenried <Gayle.Winzenried@austinpowder.com> 
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2024 2:47 PM
To: Air.Pollution Control <Air.Pollution.Control@tn.gov>
Cc: Kim Ryans <Kim.Ryans@austinpowder.com>; Dylan Charles
<Dylan.Charles@austinpowder.com>; Jordan Cheek <Jordan.Cheek@austinpowder.com>; James
Johnston <James.Johnston@tn.gov>; Doug S. Wright <Doug.S.Wright@tn.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] CMOP 472842 - US Nitrogen Notification of Temporary Boiler Use - Insignificant
Emissions
 

*** This is an EXTERNAL email. Please exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links
from unknown senders or unexpected email - STS-Security. ***

Good day,
 
On behalf of US Nitrogen, I am submitting a notification of the
emergency use of a temporary boiler which qualify as
insignificant emission units.  If you have further questions, please
contact Kim Ryans.
 
 
Sincerely,
 
 

Gayle Winzenried  |  Environmental, Health & Safety Administrative Coordinator
US Nitrogen, LLC  |  471 Pottertown Road, Midway, TN  37809
Office:  423.422.3080  |  Fax:  423.422.2050  |  Email:  Gayle.Winzenried@austinpowder.com
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AUSTIN POWDER 

February 23, 2024 Submitted Electronically to Air.Pollution.Control@tn.gov 

Michelle W. Owenby, Director, 

Division of Air Pollution Control 

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation 

William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower, 15th Floor 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue 

Nashville, Tennessee 37243 

Re: Notification of the Emergency Use of a Temporary Boiler Which Qualifies as an Insignificant 

Emissions Unit 

Dear Ms. Owenby, 

US Nitrogen LLC (US Nitrogen) is making notification for the use of one temporary boiler for a 

while the existing permitted auxiliary boiler undergoes annual inspection. The permitted 

auxiliary boiler is a 113 MMBtu/hr boiler with low-NOx burners. The permit limits for the 

currently permitted boiler are as follows: 

Pollutant Permit Limits 
Permit Condition 

PM 1.00 lb/hr 3.76 tons per 12 consecutive S2-4 

months 

SO2 0.1 lb/hr 0.3 tons per 12 consecutive S2-5 

months 

NOx 3.96 lb/hr 17.32 tons per 12 consecutive S2-6 

months 

co 4.52 lb/hr 19.80 tons per 12 consecutive S2-7 

months 

voe 0.61 lb/hr 2.72 tons per 12 consecutive S2-8 

months 

The temporary boiler will be used for 60 days or less. For the purposes of calculating the 

potential temporary boilers emissions, we have conservatively assumed it will be used for 60 

days. The temporary boiler will have an estimated power rating of 48.6 MMBtu/hr or 40,000 lb 

steam/hr. The exact specifications for the temporary rental boiler are unknown at this point. Once 

the temporary boiler rental company commits US Nitrogen a particular temporary boiler, then we 

will have the actual power ratings of the boiler rather than estimated calculations. 

US NITROGEN ---------------------------------------

4 71 Pottertown Road 
Midway, TN 37809 

PH: +1-423.422.2040 www.auatJnpowder.com 






